Mountainview Medical Center

Board of Directors Meeting

April 22, 2020
Via Zoom:


Present: Bill Galt – Chair, Rick Seidlitz, Chris Schlepp, Otto Ohlson, Shane Sereday, Cherie Bailey, Tanya Hill.
Rob Brandt – CEO, Tony Pfaff– Cypress Healthcare
1. Call to Order
Bill called the meeting to order at 4 p.m.
2.  Minutes

Review of March minutes. Request for corrections or additions, hearing none Rick moved to approve, Shane seconded. Motion Passed.  
3.  DON/Quality Report

 Staffing:  still need a full-time night RN and part-time to fill holes.  Did a zoom interview but Kari Jo is not confident it will work out.  A couple of RNs have reached out but then deployed out of state. 

Training: a lot of meetings have been cancelled or modified.  MHA is trying to do a virtual spring conference.  It will be open to all employees and will be running in the board room so staff can attend the sessions.  A lot of webinars are attended every day.


Central Region Trauma meeting is virtual and Kari Jo is trying to get the trauma committee to meet by the end of the month.  Safety meeting will be at the end of the month and LEPC met last week.  


HIN performance report is attached for 4th quarter 2019 data.  It is hard to read; but overall the harm events reported are below the peer group.  Overall readmissions are high and reoccurring, which is tough for us to get a handle on.  Other report attached is the Emergency Department transfer communications for 1st quarter 2020.  It looks good considering the electronic medical record transition.  The reporting criteria was changed, but we got 100% in all measures.


The County Emergency Operations is activated for COVID 19 and they have weekly briefings with the team.  Lots of reporting is being done to the state and government for PPE, beds and ventilators.  What was 1 reporting site is now 3 at the request of the federal government.  


Various nursing procedures have been modified and written to protect the long-term care patients.  Staffing is becoming problematic in the next months.  Requests for traveler shifts are not being filled. As well as if some of them not having the N-95 fit testing and not knowing their mask or having PPE education.

4.   Medical Staff Report: 

Dr. Brunsdon reported it has been a busy month. The State will starting to open up this Sunday.  In the last month at MMC the main focus was getting procedures in place and being ready for whatever hits the door.  Clinic volumes have been low, people are terrified to leave their homes.  Long-term care patients are handling this well.  They have been in isolation for 2 months and are looking at another 2-4 weeks at least.  With the preparation done, Montana dodged a bullet.  Dr. Brunsdon doesn’t have a good feeling for what comes next.  Fall and Winter it may be back. She met with Eva today to review the state plans for reopening.  The community has rallied, people are exhausted with distancing and financially strapped; but staying home has been the saving grace.

Question of what happens when we do open up.  Dr. Brunsdon stated they can always make the decision to be more stringent than what the governor is recommending; but that is a fine line, you can only ask people to so things for so long.  It tries people’s patience.  The guidelines are pretty good; the ones from the White House were more lax.  The governor has staged things; maintain social distance, no school – will keep with distance learning, bar and restaurant service on the 4th.  It’s a slow open, so don’t know what will happen.  If people stay in town we will be in good shape.  Out of town travel will be the issue.
5.  Financials ~ March
· Days cash on hand: 188
· Money market accounts:  Vocal 633,377; US Bank 90
· Revenue:  hospital 358,517; clinic 45,749

· Gross revenue: 404,266; net 456,348

· Operating expense: 538,361

· Net loss of 64,737; overall loss 140,340; due to investment accounts.
· Investment accounts: US Bank 1.125 million; Merrill Lynch 1.151 million 


Census:  9 inpatient days; 54 swing bed days; 37 ER visits, 207 clinic visits, 422 intermediate days, AR days at 47

6.  CEO Report
Dr. Wayne Martin contract: physician contract for peer review.  He will review the charts of our physicians. It is a regulatory item and is best to have someone from the outside review them.  He has been a physician in Deer Lodge for 25 years and is mostly retired, but willing to do chart review.  This should be an ongoing program.  Otto moved to approve signing the contract for peer review for Dr. Martin, seconded by Rick.  Motion Passed.  
COVID19 update:  Bill really likes the videos that Rob is doing.  It helps clear up the false things in the community.  Rob is over COVID in general.  Funding operationally has been tough; have 1.6 million in coming.  Which includes 130K today from a landowner; 600K for the Paycheck Protection Program loan that is fully forgivable – we will keep the money in a money market account that has a ¾% return, which is better than the stock market currently. It is safe and will accumulate faster.  It will not be spent unless needed.  We shouldn’t have to touch it through May.  

     We have had no testing for 12 days, which is a good sign. With the reopening its one day at a time; one week at a time operationally.  The long-term care residents deserve all the protection they can get; but also respect the need for family to see them.  We will try to get creative with outdoor visiting.  
     Volumes are up this week; people are scared and didn’t want to come here.  They are now starting to come in again which is a good sign.  Now looking at antibody testing this week – for employees.  Will possibly test a sample of employees.  Want to see what has gone on with employees.  And we can offer it to emergency services at cost.  Discussion of offering it to everyone at cost.  We will have to do more research and get more data before we are there.  It will be great to have the data and the choice to be tested.  And have a snapshot of the community; the more answers we have the better decisions we can make.  Dr. Brunsdon has some reservations.  She will talk with the lab and Rob; it is new testing.  
SBA loan: funds received, it will be tracked with the money market accounts and won’t hit operational cash unless necessary.  It does require 2 signers and Board action.  
Information Items:  none 
Public comment: none

Motion to adjourn into executive session.  Rick moved, seconded by Shane at 4:21 p.m.   
Reopened the meeting at 4:34 p.m.  Called to order; motion to accept option 1 package by Rick, Shane seconded.  Motion Passed.  
Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m. by Shane and Rick.  
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